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mandatory challenge inspection. Soviet statements about stringent
verification and the detailed Soviet position are clearly not consistent with
each other.

Furthermore, the Soviet delegation emphasizes the importance and utility
of alternatives to on-site inspection. It has suggested such alternative
measures as viewing a facility from outside and collecting chemical samples
nearby. But it cannot explain, or has not explained, for example, how these
or any other alternative measures would be useful in determining whether or
not a suspect munitions bunker contains chemical weapons. It seems obvious
that only inspection of the bunker itself will permit an inspector to
determine whether or not there are chemical weapons inside. But if the Soviet
delegation knows of an alternative to inspection that would resolve such
questions, such alternative should in our view be thoroughly explained. The
United States is not opposed to discussing effective alternatives, but if an
alternative cannot be agreed the mandatory right to access within the 48-hour
period must remain.

The issue of challenge inspection will be discussed soon in Cluster IV.
We welcome the examination of each facet of challenge inspection, as is
planned. Such an approach can help to focus on the substantive merit of
methods for ensuring effective verification; this, rather than arguments
based on authorship, is what is required. The United States delegation will
participate actively and constructively in the forthcoming discussion. We
will not, however, relax our standards for effective verification.

When a revised version of the "rolling text" is prepared at the end of
April, it should demonstrate that much has been accomplished during the Spring
part of the 1987 session. But it will also show that much more remains to be
done, not only in resolving key issues, but also in working out the detailed
procedures required for effective implementation. Much will remain to be
accomplished in drafting effective provisions and in establishing the level of
conf idence necessary to make a chemical weapons convention a reality. That
should be a challenge to all of us.



